March 27, 2016 April 3, 2016 **Opening Prayer** Mike Reinitz Jim Wadsworth Song Leader Evan Hall leff Torney Communion Iim Wadsworth Joe Burnsed **Assist** Charles Hall Mike Reinitz Kenneth Jenks Wade White **Assist Dismiss Services** Iim Wadsworth Charles Hall



Prayer List

Bob Emsweller – at home recovering,; broken hip
Jerry Emsweller-at home

Darlene Monreal – Mike Powell's daughter. health problems

Gregory Dozier – family problems

Sandy Parker – at home with her parents.

Jay Williams – Health problems

Mark & Teresa Callaway – health problems

Edith Cox – at home – former member of Ellabell

Elma Jean Roberson – at home recuperating

Scott Reinitz – Mike's brother - Health problems

Donna Holloway- in need of prayers.

Scott Dyer – in need of prayer

Dorothy B Smith

Nick & Lisa Barratta - ongoing health problems

Amanda - Clarisse Wadsworth's granddaughter - Cancer Patient

LeeAnne – health problems

Juanita Fortner - Cardiac Problems, Donna's aunt

Ally Monroid – almost 3 months old – health problems

Mike Powell-back trouble

Shirley Avant – Kim Burnsed's Mother. In St Joseph's-possible seizure

Mickey Barratta

Lauren Carter

Joe Holloway Sr. – at home

Lisa Barratta

Mike Pranschke-husband of PaulaReinitz's coworker- possible kidney transplant

Kim Burnsed's Father

Sara Carter-friend of the Holloways. Cancer patient

Jonathon Jones-Donna Holloway's cousin; car accident-critical at Memorial

Heather Wooten - Mike & Paula Reinitz's daughter - possible cervical cancer

 $Braydon-Mike\ \&\ paula\ Reinitz\ 's\ grandson-lung\ disease\ and\ possible\ deaf\ in\ one\ ear$

Tabitha Niedlinger

Kelly Kuntz

Colin Morrison-His Father passed away

Announcements

Calendar for March— on back table-

3rd Sunday @ 5 – TODAY!!! -IRISH-We know it is the 4th Sunday but go with it

Save –Labels, Food Pantry Items, Change Jar, Cans, Medicine Bottles, & OTC Medicines, peanut butter, & Stamps

Bookmark our Facebook page. And add <u>EllabellChurchofChrist@hotmail.com</u> to your contact list. Brother Paul asks that you simply email him anything you want to appear on the Facebook page; pictures, announcements, etc.

Call List –There are forms on the back pew if you want to be added to our call list. If you want a call made, call me or text me and I will make the call and schedule it. 912-667-0519

Prayer List –There is a form on the back pew to add names to the prayer list.

Worship Services Online – Go to our website and there is a link at the bottom. Join us from anywhere in the world online. http://ellabellchurchhome.org/

If you enjoyed reading our bulletin, please pass or forward it to others interested in the Cause of Christ



February 2016 Report From Cameroon by Abasiama



The month of February 2016 was a tough time for us as a church in

Cameroon. The challenges came in

battalions, and so were the blessings. We grappled with the passing of brother Yari, the youngest captain in the Cameroon's army who died at the hand of the so-called Boko Haram. Although we are still to completely come to terms with the harsh reality that Brother Emmanuel is no more with us on this earth, we are however comforted by the knowledge that blessed are the dead who die in Christ. The passing of this hero at the age of 31 has saddened a great number of people. At his funeral conducted by the government, the Church of Christ was granted the opportunity to



conduct a service during which I delivered a message from the gospel of Christ to hearing of many civilian and military dignitaries. The governor of the Southwest Region, Mr. Okalia Bilai Bernard was also able to hear the gospel, perhaps for the

first time.

Our radio preaching program was interrupted for a while because we could not pay for the airtime. We have been struggling to maintain this program for more than five years now. God has been gracious to us in this regard, and by His strength we have been able to preach on Eden Radio all these years. The results of the radio campaign for Christ have proven to be worth the stress. Many souls have found their way to the Christ. You may recall that a couple of months ago we brought you a report of how a member of the Jehovah's Witnesses came to the church of Christ and got baptized after a while. He was brought to the Washing Point Church of Christ as a result of listening to LET THE BIBLE SPEAK. His name is Edmond. This brother has been very punctual in attendance and faith in worship. Brother Edmond has been able to introduce his wife to the church of Christ, and she too has finally made up her mind to abandon the Jehovah's Witnesses to embrace the gospel truth with the Church of Christ. Her name is Henrietta. She is our latest new convert. Her baptism pictures are here.





Another area of progress in our ministry is our building project. I remember that in my earlier reports, I had informed you that the projected was a bit stagnant for some months but that we were determined to gradually work on the building to take it to the next stage that our finances could afford. In February we fulfilled that resolution. The church was able to assemble the little money we had to fix the tree main doors of the building. These iron doors have cost us a lot. The work might seem insignificant, but appreciate it because we know what it cost us to do it for the church. Now we can keep our Communion utensils in the building and lock it up. We thank God for the progress.



We also thank you our partners for encouraging us. We appreciate your determined effort to help us preach the word of God. To you all our donors, we owe a huge debt of gratitude for your support. May God continue to bless you and the work

of your hands. Your love for the Lord's work is an inspiration to all of us. Thank you and God bless you

3rd Sunday @ 5 today---IRISH FOOD